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Are you “Fit for 55?” The proposals that the European 
Union served up in July 2021 for delivering its Green Deal 
are hard for many industries and their stakeholders to 
digest. According to the EU, the maritime sector must 
also “make a fair contribution to decarbonizing our 
economy.” To ensure that this happens, from 2023 
onward, the emissions from maritime shipping will 
gradually be included in the EU emission trading system. 
As the upper limits for the greenhouse gas content of the 
energy sources used by ships are reduced, sustainable 
fuels will be promoted. And from 2030, container ships 
and passenger liners will be required to use onshore 
power in ports. Overall, the measures that make up the 
Green Deal will require the shipping industry and other 
sectors of the economy in the EU, including private 
households, to reduce their net greenhouse gas emissions 
by at least 55 % compared with 1990 levels by 2030. 

Alternative fuels are one means of achieving this target. 
The Technical University of Denmark is carrying out 
research into an additive that will improve the autoigni-
tion of methanol when used as a fuel for ships. Hug 
Engineering is taking a different approach. Together with 
its partners, it has developed an ultra-low-emission con-
cept that uses a diesel particulate filter and an SCR 
system to keep the emissions from ships’ diesel engines 
below the threshold even for mobile machines. 

A study carried out by Stralsund University of Applied 
Sciences aims to improve onboard safety. The aim is to 
detect the status of moving big end bearings indirectly 
by measuring the temperature of the oil around them, in 
order to identify the risk of an engine room explosion. 
News reports on industrial and large engines conclude  
this special issue. 

Hartmut Hammer
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